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Tuesday, 15th July 2025 
 

Dear Parents/ Carers,  
 

School Arrangements for September 2025 
 

As we approach the end of the school year, I am writing to update you all on the staffing 

arrangements for September 2025. 

 

We will be saying goodbye to a number of members of staff at the end of this year: 

 Mr Hirsch joined Stockwell in 2021, teaching first in Year 5 and then in Year 4.  He has 

led on PE, developing the provision across the school, and also coached the girls’ 

football team.  He is leaving the school as he has moved out of the area to Brighton. 

 Ms Thomas (Y3) has been at Stockwell since 2020.  After initially teaching in Year 1, Ms 

Thomas went on to teach in Year 3. She has worked as part of the English Network 

Team, leading on English for Stockwell.  Ms Thomas is leaving us to take up a post at 

another Lambeth school. 

 Ms Hancock joined Stockwell in 2022, teaching in Year 5. As well as teaching in Year 5, 

Ms Hancock has also worked as part of the Science Network team.  Ms Hancock is 

leaving us to take up a post at another Lambeth school. 

 Mrs Abdullahi joined Stockwell in 2023, after completing a placement here as a student 

teacher.  Mrs Abdullahi taught in Reception, and then took her class up to Year 1.  She 

is leaving to take up a role in a London school much closer to home. 

 Ms Pinto joined Stockwell in 2023, initially as an EYE. Since Easter of that year, she has 

been teaching the Nursery.  She is off to pastures new as she is seeking a change in 

role. 

 Mrs Saloojee joined Stockwell as an HLTA in 2023.  After a period of maternity leave, she 

returned to Stockwell in February this year, working primarily in KS1.  She is leaving us to 

take up a post as a class teacher in September. 

 Mrs Howe joined Stockwell in 2010.  She has worked as an Inclusion Teaching Assistant, 

supporting pupils with additional needs.  Mrs Howe is retiring, and is looking forward to 

her next chapter. 

We have successfully recruited a number of staff members, who will be taking up their posts in 

September.  We are delighted to welcome: 
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 Miss Sharif, who will be joining us as an ECT and teaching in Year 2 

 Ms (Dr) Enoch, who joins us from a school in East London.  She will be taking up a role 

as a class teacher in Year 5 

 Ms Thorpe joins us from another Lambeth school. She will be taking up a role as a Year 

3 class teacher 

 Miss Mayne is joining us as an HLTA, having completed her teacher training and 

working abroad. 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to say a huge thank you to all at Stockwell for their hard 

work and dedication.  To those leaving, we wish you the very best for the future. 

 

 

Class Allocations for September 2025 

 

Year 

Group 
Class Teacher Class Teacher Support Staff 

Mr Serra: AHT 

Early Years Foundation Stage 

Nursery 
Ms Holmes 

Inheriting a new class 

Agency EYE 

Ms Notice/ Agency EYE 

Ms Florek (EYE) 

Reception 
Ms Bhullar (RB) 

Inheriting a new class 

Adric Lutumba 

Miss Yadjia (TA) 

Mr Serra: Phase Leader 

Key Stage 1 

Y1 
Mrs Bowes (1B) 

Inheriting RB 

TBC 

Inheriting RH 

Ms Moses (TA) 

Mrs Ferreira (EYE)  
Ms Mayne 

(HLTA) 

Y2 
Ms Angley (2A) 

Taking class 1S up 

Ms Sharif 

Inheriting Class 1A 

Mrs Tu (TA) 

Ms Dinis (TA) 

Ms Letts (TA) 

Mrs Fraga: AHT 

Lower Key Stage 2 
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Y3 
Ms Nahar (3N) 

Inheriting Class 2M 

Ms Thorpe 

Inheriting Class 2B 

Ms Ruiz (TA) 

Ms Oliveira (TA) 
Helia Peres 

(HLTA) 

Y4 
Mr Taylor (4T) 

Inheriting Class 3N 

Ms Bioksic (4B) 

Inheriting Class 3T 
Mrs Melo (TA) 

Ms Kelleher: Phase Leader 

Upper Key Stage 2 

Y5 
Ms Mattey (5M) 

Inheriting Class 4H 

Ms (Dr.) Enoch 

Inheriting Class 4B 
Ms Campbell (TA) 

Ms Philocles 

(HLTA) 

Y6 
Ms Ali (6A) 

Inheriting Class 5H 

Ms Kelleher (6K) 

Inheriting Class 5T 

Ms Osaghae (TA) 

Ms Cham (TA) 

Cover teachers: Ms Thomas Resources Officers: Ms Rattigan/ Ms Kingsbury 

 

 

Term begins for children in Years 1-6 on Tuesday 2nd September.  The children will be greeted 

in the playgrounds by their new class teachers on the first two days of term, so that they can 

be shown the way to their new classrooms. 

 

We will be holding Meet The Teacher sessions for each year group as follows: 

 Years 1 and 2 – Wednesday 3rd  September 

 Years 3 and 4 – Thursday 4th  September 

 Years 5 and 6 – Wednesday 10th  September 

 

We will also be holding an EYFS Welcome Morning on Friday 12th September. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Ms. Z. McIntosh 

Head of School     
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